
 

 

  
11th February 2021 

 

‘Grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ’ 2 Peter 3: v18 

 

Thank you to all our families for your continued patience and support during what 

has been a challenging term for many reasons. We have been truly delighted with 

how the majority of children have been able to engage in their learning whether at 

home or in school and I know teachers have welcomed the opportunities to speak 

regularly with families.  

Thank you to those families who were able to give a day or two back to school so 

that we have been able to accommodate other children in school. Your child’s 

social and emotional mental health is so very important to us. Please keep in touch 

with school and let us know if there is anything we can do to help as we remain in 

lockdown. I will write to you with any updates with regards school opening to the 

whole school community. Until this time we appreciate your continued help and 

support.  

 

Don’t forget Shrove Tuesday is on the 16th February! Enjoy 

your pancakes… send us some photographs of any 

successful flipping!  

 

 

 

 

Lent  

Following Shrove Tuesday is of course ‘Ash 

Wednesday’ which marks the start of Lent.  

 

Children will explore Lent using the resources from 

the Archbishop of York Trust ‘Pilgrim Pathway’ and 

through bible scripture will be given the space to 

reflect and think about their own relationship with 

God 

and how 

we can 

all follow 

Jesus’ 

example 

by 

loving, 

giving and being compassionate. 

Staffing update  

We have recently welcomed Mrs Kewley into school. She is a final year PGCE 

student from Edge Hill and is completing her placement with class 1. She will be with 

us until the Summer term.  

 



 

 

 

Supporting members of our Community  

This term in worship we have been thinking about ‘Community’.  A resident of 

Aarondale Care home in Coppull is 100 years old on 23rd February. We are sending 

Frances a card from school. The Care home is reaching out to all the community to 

send cards so that Frances may receive 100 cards! If you are able, please send her 

a birthday card!  

Frances Naylor 

Aarondale Care Home 

Coppull 

PR7 4PF 

 

What better way is there to let members of our  

community know we are thinking about them! 

 

 

The Masked Reader… 
Coming soon… Not the Masked Singer but the Masked 

Reader!! As we move towards World Book Day on Thursday 

5th March, what better way to 

celebrate than with Coppull St 

John’s very own ‘Masked 

Reader’. But who is the Masked 

Reader? 

 

More details to follow after half term!  

 

End of Term 

Please note school will close to all children on Friday 12th February and reopen on 

Monday 22nd February. Please note this will only be for those children currently 

attending school on the allocated days.  

 

A prayer for you for the start of Lent 

Father God at the beginning of Lent 

We thank you for the precious gift of your son Jesus Christ 

And for his life here on earth. 

We thank you that Jesus went around doing good, healing people, welcoming the 

stranger, offering your forgiveness, giving hope to those without hope, bringing joy 

to those who were sad, mending broken lives.  

We pray that during this special season of the Church’s year we may learn more 

about Jesus life and come to understand more of your amazing love for us; 

We pray this in Jesus’ name. 

Amen 


